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Interoffice Memorandum


DATE:
February 5, 2002

TO:

Title Officers; Examiners; Searchers

FROM:
Roger Therien



Senior Underwriting Counsel, Western Region

SUBJECT:
Supplemental Taxes and the Homeowner’s Policy

Rule: Do not use TX-3 or a similar exception where a Homeowner's Policy is being issued.

The TX-3 code reads as follows:
Supplemental or escaped assessments of property taxes, if any, assessed pursuant to the Revenue and Taxation Code of the State of California.

Covered Risk No. 24 in the Homeowner's Policy provides coverage if:
24. A taxing authority assesses supplemental real estate taxes not previously assessed against the Land for any period before the Policy Date because of construction or a change of ownership or use that occurred before the Policy Date.

TX-3 is inconsistent with Covered Risk 24. The Homeowner's Policy provides coverage for supplemental taxes which arose from pre-policy sales or construction, but which "escaped assessment" (i.e. the tax roll was, as usual, slow in reflecting the change in assessment). This coverage should not normally result in a loss since the insured is a BFP and these taxes belong on the unsecured roll in the name of the previous owner (see Revenue and Taxation Code §531.2). But the coverage means that the title company, rather than the policy holder, has the burden of getting the tax collector to correct the records.

It is possible that, from a public relations standpoint, you would like to use an exception to clarify the insured's responsibility for post-policy supplemental taxes. You could do this by modifying TX-3 to except only post-policy supplemental taxes. But it is redundant to take an exception for something that is not covered in the first place, and we would prefer not to do that unless there is a good public relations reason for doing so.

I realize that there can be escaped assessments which are not supplemental taxes. So, technically, we could modify TX-3 to except escaped assessments which are not due to supplemental taxes. However, since this would be monumentally confusing to insureds and since the insured is a BFP who is entitled to have escaped assessments moved to the unsecured roll anyway, I just do not want to split hairs in this manner.

One last thing. When a customer asks about supplemental taxes, I always send them the CLTA Title Consumer pamphlet entitled "Understanding Supplemental Property Taxes". Sales reps and real estate agents love me for putting something in customers’ hands that makes them stop asking so many questions! This pamphlet, along with several other pamphlets, can be found at this page on the CLTA website:

http://www.clta.org/Publications/Title%20Consumers/title_consumer-index.htm
